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PARENTAL WEEKLY UPDATE ς 15th October 2015 
(available on our website) 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 
It has been another incredible week here at KTS. We have been busy since our last bulletin: 
 

¶ The second of our Year 6 Open Mornings  

¶ ¢ƘŜ Ψ.ƛƎ сth CƻǊƳ vǳƛȊΩ  

¶ A lower school trip to the Albert Hall to experience the music of James Bond 

¶  The return of our students from the Year 12 Blencathra Geography trip 

¶ A lower school gifted and talented music workshop 

¶ District cross country relay competition  

¶ Year 7 gifted and talented Maths day  

¶ A wide range of sporting fixtures  

¶ A visit from Rev Richard Coles   

¶ The 6th form Theatre Studies presentation  

¶ Mock interview practice for our Year 13 students 
 

All this as well as our usual, weekly enrichment activities and outstanding Řŀƛƭȅ ǘŀǳƎƘǘ ƭŜǎǎƻƴǎΧΧΧΧΦΦƧǳǎǘ 
another week at KTS! 
 
I am extremely grateful for all my colleagues who go well beyond the extra mile to offer opportunities and 
raise the aspirations of our students. I am equally excited about the number of students who are getting 
involved in the opportunities. If you feel your child is not involved in activities, please do contact the form 
tutor who can remind the students about the incredible offer. 
 
Kind Regards, 
 
Tim Litchfield 
Headteacher 
 
Dates for your diary: 

16/10/2015 Friday Yr 13 Biology Field Trip - Amersham, all day 
Music Concert at St Faith's Kershall, pm TBC  

19/10/2015 Monday Yr 13 Progress Review 
World Philosophy Day 

21/10/2015 Wednesday SERO training for DofE Assessors (6th Form Room all day) 
Yr 12 Enterprise Day, all day, Hall/CR/ICT 1/K14/15/Gym Classroom 

22/10/2015 Thursday Year 7-9 Girls District Basketball Tournament, 2.20-6pm, Highfield School 

 
Catering Pod 
We are pleased to advise that following a successful trial period, all year groups will now have access to the 
catering pod with effect from Monday 19th October at both break and lunchtimes. 
 
Please remember that topping up their student accounts for purchasing lunch and snacks is made much 
easier if parents can do this using WisePay.  This would mean no need to queue for the cash loader in the 
dining hall which can be a problem during busy periods. 
 



¸ŜŀǊ ф Ŧƻƻǘōŀƭƭ ōƻȅǎΩ ǘƘǊŀǎƘ IƛƎƘŦƛŜƭŘ 
/ƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǘƛƻƴǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊ ф ōƻȅǎΩ Ŧƻƻǘōŀƭƭ ǘŜŀƳ ǿƘƻ ǿƻƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ Řistrict fixture against Highfield 12-0! The 
boys were superb in attack, as well as defense and ensured that the Letchworth school never got a chance 
to impact on the game. Well done to all involved! 
 
Year 8 Rugby  
IƛǘŎƘƛƴ .ƻȅǎΩ оу-40 KTS 
The year 8 rugby ŦƛȄǘǳǊŜ ǘǊŀǾŜƭƭŜŘ ǘƻ IƛǘŎƘƛƴ .ƻȅǎΩ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ŦƻǊ ŀ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘŀƭ ƳŀǘŎƘ ǇƭŀȅƛƴƎ ŀƎŀƛƴǎǘ ŀ 
combination of A and B team players from HBS. 
 
A strong HBS team took the field and poor defending from KTS saw a try conceded immediately from the 
KO. This was a wake-up call to KTS who then beefed up their tackling and positive running with the ball. KTS 
responded strongly scoring 3 unanswered tries from Darleen Shasha, Dylan Daniel and Will Bruning. Easy 
conversions were left for Gabriel Taylor who finished the afternoon with 5 out of 5 and a 100% success 
rate.  
 
In the second half HBS rallied and replied with a series of tries but further tries from the outstanding and 
powerful Dylan Daniel and a completed hat-trick from the explosive Darleen Shasha ensured that with 5 
minutes to play KTS led by 2 points.  
 
HBS went searching for the winning points but some superb defence on their own try-line from the whole 
KTS team ensured we got to the final whistle and completed a fantastic victory. 
 
Man of the match was shared between Darleen Shasha and Dylan Daniel. 
 
 

CƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ƻƴ ŦǊƻƳ ƭŀǎǘ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ ǘǊƛǇ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŜ ../ ¢Ŝƴ tƛŜŎŜǎΣ ǘƘƛǎ ǿŜŜƪ ǘƘŜ 
students took part in a composition workshop led by Mrs Johnson. 
 
The 30 students were split into groups and were tasked with creating their 
own composition inspired by the BBC Ten Pieces.    The results were 
fantastic, and demonstrated real creativity. 

 
The music created included El Torro (inspired by Carmen); Piece for Ipad, Strings & Flute (inspired by 
Prokofiev);  The Shark and The Tortoise & The Hare όōƻǘƘ ƛƴǎǇƛǊŜŘ ōȅ !ƴƴŀ /ƭȅƴŜΩǎ bƛƎƘǘ CŜǊǊȅύ ŀƴŘ New 
York (inspired by Mambo from West Side Story). 
 
To end the day, each group performed their composition.    The performances were recorded and filmed 
and will be shared with the BBC, and will also be shown at our Music Concert on 9th December. 
 

    
 
 
Music Fees 
! ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜǊ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘƛǎ ǘŜǊƳΩǎ ƳǳǎƛŎ ǘǳƛǘƛƻƴ ŦŜŜǎ ŀǊŜ ŘǳŜ ŦƻǊ ǇŀȅƳŜƴǘ ōȅ ǘƘƛǎ CǊƛŘŀȅΣ мсth October. 
Payment can be made online via Wisepay (music payments ς music tuition fees) or by cheque payable to 
Knights Templar School.  If you have any queries relating to music tuition, please contact our music 
secretary, Sarah Fraser. 
 



The Music of Bond. 
On Friday evening, the music department took a group of 30 year 7 ς 9 students to the Royal Albert Hall to 
see the Royal Philharmonic Orchestra perform The Music of Bond. 
 
We were treated to a wonderful concert featuring the iconic music from 50 years of James Bond films.    
{ǘŀǊǘƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ 5ǊΦ bƻ ŀƴŘ ƛǘǎ ŘƛǎǘƛƴŎǘƛǾŜ έŘǳƳ Řƛ-Řƛ ŘǳƳ ŘǳƳέ ƎǳƛǘŀǊ ǊƛŦŦ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƛǎ  synonymous  with James 
Bond and features in every film,  the Royal Philharmonic Orchestra took us on a journey through the ages of 
.ƻƴŘΣ ŦƛƴƛǎƘƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿƭȅ ǊŜƭŜŀǎŜŘ ǘƛǘƭŜ ǎƻƴƎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ .ƻƴŘ ƛƴǎǘŀƭƳŜƴǘ ά{ǇŜŎǘǊŜέΦ 
 
Year 8 County Cup Hockey 
The year 8 team maintained their unbeaten run with a closely contested contest against Queenswood 
School. There were chances for both teams, Zara Northern shooting just wide in the first half and Anna 
Wallace forcing a great save from the Queenswood goalkeeper in the last minute of the match. Excellent 
defending by Millie Haywood, Mia Luk and Mollie Wright in goal secured the final score: 0-0. Queenswood 
have been national champions several times over the last few years so we are particularly proud of this 
result!  
 
Practice continues on Mondays 3.30-4.30pm, all welcome.  
 
This Girl Can: Hit and Run 
As part of the Herts Sports Partnership 'This Girl Can' initiative, two FREE sessions have been organised, as 
below. 
 
Saturday 24th October, 2-4pm at Knights Templar Sports Centre 
Sunday 8th November, 2-4pm at Fearnhill School 
 
The aim is to give females of all ages a chance to try out Badminton, or pick it up again after a long break. 
There will be a female coach at the sessions to help everyone out and rackets will be provided. For those 
that decide they want to take it further after these sessions, a series of follow up sessions will be organised. 
 
These sessions are open for all; students, staff, sisters, mums, nieces and even grandmothers.  If anyone 
has questions they can contact bob@abcegg.co.uk or 01462 640647 
 
To all Year 7 parents. 
You may already be aware that a film club during lunchtime runs on each Tuesday and Thursday. It is open 
to Year 7, 8 and 9. At present it is mostly Year 7 and I work on the basis that the pupils vote on the films 
ǘƘŜȅ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǿŀǘŎƘΦ L ŀƳ ŀǿŀǊŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŦƛƭƳǎ ōŜƛƴƎ ǎǳƎƎŜǎǘŜŘ ŀǊŜ ǊŀǘŜŘ ΨмнΩΦ  
 
 I would like to take this opportunity to ask parents/carers of year 7 pupils if they are happy for films with 
this rating to be viewed?  Please trust that in addition to adhering to the national film rating by the BBFC, I 
will ensure that the films selected are deemed appropriate.  The best way for me to do this is to ask you to 
please email me - treed@ktemplar.herts.sch.uk if you DO NOT wish your child to watch films with this 
rating.  Ms Reed 
 
BCG Forms 
Due to several enquiries regarding the returning of the BCG consent form, I again contacted the School 
Nurse Team to clarify with us about the return of the forms. 
 
You do not need to return the form if ƛǘ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ǊŜƭŀǘŜ ǘƻ ȅƻǳ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ŎƛǊŎǳƳǎǘŀƴŎŜǎΦ 
 
Thank you to all those who have returned the forms so far and if the form does need returning please do so 
as  soon as possible. If you are unsure whether you should return it, fill it in anyway and the nurses will 
check through them and forward the relevant ones to the BCG vaccination team. 
 
I am sorry that this has been a confusing process! 

Mrs Jane Mance 
Medical Student Services 

mailto:bob@abcegg.co.uk
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Trip opportunity! Rare Productions Present: Annie 
Gemma Carter in year 8 is performing in the production of 
Ψ!ƴƴƛŜΩ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ DƻǊŘƻƴ /ǊŀƛƎ ¢ƘŜŀǘǊŜ ƛƴ {ǘŜǾŜƴŀƎŜΦ ¢ƘŜ t9 
department are running a trip to see the production on Thursday 
5th November for the evening performance. If you would like to 
support Gemma in her role and come and see the show, then 
please collect a letter from myself or Mr Sherry. Reply slips must 
be returned by Friday 23rd October. 
 

Miss Henderson 
 

Year 9 Netball 
We played Highfield and Meridian last night in very wet conditions!  We unfortunately lost both games 7-5 
and 18-5.  However there were some very impressive performances in particular from Chloe Connolly who 
made an incredible amount of interceptions as WD and Leyah Wilcox who scored most of our goals. 
 
Well done girls.   
 
Art & Photography Department ς Parental Reminders: 
 

¶ Amsterdam 16th to 19th February (half-term) ς Open to Years 11,12 & 13 Art/Art 
Graphics/Photography students, plenty of exciting and interesting things to see and do in our first 
visit to this artistically significant city.  Only £272, a deposit of £40 is due by next Thursday, 22nd 
OctoberΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŘŜƭŀȅ ǘƻ ǎŜŎǳǊŜ ŀ ǇƭŀŎŜΦ 
 

¶ Monday 2nd November ς Art & Photography trip to Trafalgar Square and Galleries for Years 12 & 13 
Art students and Year 13 Photography students, payment due as soon as possible please. 
 

¶ Wednesday 11th November ς Art & Art Graphics trip to Tate Modern for Year 10 GCSE Art students, 
payment due as soon as possible please. 

 
Calling all small pet owners! 
¢ƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ 9ƴŜǊƎȅ ŀƴŘ {ǳǎǘŀƛƴŀōƛƭƛǘȅ ¢ŜŀƳ ŀǊŜ ǇƭŜŀǎŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ƻŦŦŜǊ ōŀƎǎ ƻŦ ǎƘǊŜŘŘŜŘ ǇŀǇŜǊΣ ǇŜǊŦŜŎǘ 
for use as bedding for small animals. Large bags will be available for just £1 (available for collection from 
school), making it much cheaper than Pet Shops! The money raised will also be used to help support the 
9{¢Ωǎ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘǎ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ƻǊŘŜǊ ŀƴȅ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŜƳŀƛƭ KTSchoolESTeam@gmail.com.  
 
The Beautiful Lake District 
Year 12 Geography students have just returned from an enjoyable 4 days away in the beautiful Lake District 
where they got first-hand experience of fieldwork techniques in preparation for their AS Paper 2. They had 
the opportunity to investigate several different aspects of Geography, from settlement to river features and 
enjoyed some excellent weather and sights! Some students enjoyed their rivers fieldwork so much that 
they decided to give themselves a true experience by falling in the river!   
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Drama Department ς busy as always! 
 
Sixth Form Drama Performance Evening ς congratulations to our wonderful sixth form Drama students 
who performed on Wednesday evening. All Drama classes were represented: Y12 A level students 
ǇƻǿŜǊŦǳƭƭȅ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳŜŘ ŜȄǘǊŀŎǘǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ DǊŜŜƪ ¢ǊŀƎŜŘȅΣ Ψ!ƴǘƛƎƻƴŜΩΤ ¸мо ! ƭŜǾŜƭ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǘƻƻƪ ŎƘŀǊƎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 
ŘƛǊŜŎǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǎƪƛƭƭ ŀ ǎŜƭŜŎǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ŜȄǘǊŀŎǘǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ǇƻƭƛǘƛŎŀƭ ŘǊŀƳŀ ΨhǳǊ /ƻǳƴǘǊȅΩǎ 
DƻƻŘΩΤ .ƻǘƘ ! [ŜǾŜƭ ƎǊƻǳǇǎ ŀƭǎƻ ŎƻƳōƛƴŜŘ ŦƻǊŎŜǎ ƻƴ ŀ ŦǳǊǘƘŜǊ ǎŎŜƴŜ ŦǊƻƳ hǳǊ /ƻǳƴǘǊȅΩǎ DƻƻŘΤ ǘƘŜ ŎƘŜǊǊȅ 
ƻƴ ǘƻǇ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎŀƪŜ ǿŀǎ ǘƘŜ .¢9/ tŜǊŦƻǊƳƛƴƎ !Ǌǘǎ ƎǊƻǳǇΩǎ ƳƻƴƻƭƻƎǳŜ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳŀƴŎŜǎΦ 
 

Important Announcement: the audition for Hertfordshire County Youth Theatre will take place on Friday 
13th November, 4pm-6pm in the Drama Studio. Auditions are open to Y9 students and above. Interested 
students should see Mr Sills. 
 

 

KTS in the News: 

 

 
 
 



 
Sixth Form News 
 
The Reverend Richard Coles visits the KTS sixth form 
The Reverend Richard Coles visited The Knights Templar School on Wednesday 14th October, for an 
ΨŜƴƎŀƎƛƴƎ ƳƛƴŘǎΩ talk with Year 12 and 13 students. 

The 53 year old reverend is most well known for having been the 
multi-instrumentalist who partnered Jimmy Somerville in the 
1980s band the Communards, which achieved three Top Ten hits, 
including the Number 1 record and best-selling single of 1986,  
Don't Leave Me This Way. As Mr Coles pointed out yesterday, he 
ƛǎ ǘƘŜΣ άƻƴƭȅ wŜǾŜǊŜƴŘ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ƴǳƳōŜǊ м ƘƛǘΗέ 

 

He has also appeared frequently on radio and television as well as 
in newspapers. Guesting on topical quiz shows like QI and Have I 
Got News for You. In March 2011 he became the regular host 
of BBC Radio 4's Saturday Live programme. 

Since 2005, Richard has been working for the Church of England, 
serving congregations from Lincolnshire to Knightsbridge. 

The 53 year old Reverend talked to students on the day about his varied and successful career, the struggle 
of being a gay man in the 1980s and his commitment to the Church of England. Mr Coles quoted that during 
ǘƘŜ мфулǎ ƘƻƳƻǎŜȄǳŀƭƛǘȅ ǿŀǎ ŀ άŘŀǊƪ ǎŜŎǊŜǘΦέ IŜ ǎǘŀǘŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ƘƻƳƻǎŜȄǳŀƭƛǘȅ ƛǎ ƴƻǿΣ άƳƻǊŜ ǘƻƭŜǊŀǘŜŘ ǘƻ ŀ 

point where everyone should be more loving and 
ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘƛǾŜΦέ ¢ƘŜ wŜǾŜǊŜƴŘΩǎ ƛƴŎǊŜŘƛōle life story, 
perspectives and advice provided the sixth form 
students with plenty to think about and hopefully, the 
inspiration to achieve equally great accomplishments! 

Mr Coles commented on his afternoon at the school and 
on talking to students about hƛǎ Ǉŀǎǘ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜǎΦ άLǘ 
was really nice to be here to meet and talk to so many 
ȅƻǳƴƎ ǇŜƻǇƭŜΦ Lǘ ǿŀǎ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ŜƴƧƻȅŀōƭŜΦέ 

Thank you to the Reverend Richard Coles for talking to the students and to Miss Brando for organising the 
talk. 

(Written by Bill Bowkett- year 12) 
 
KTS Senior XV vs. Beaumont Senior XV 
¸ŜǎǘŜǊŘŀȅ ǎŀǿ ǘƘŜ ǎŜƴƛƻǊ ǊǳƎōȅ ǘŜŀƳΩǎ ǎŜŎƻƴŘ ƘƻƳŜ ƎŀƳŜ 
of the season. The side welcomed Beaumont School, 
travelling from St Albans to play in a friendly match. 
 
KTS scored first through Brandon Yates who finished well 
after receiving an offload five metres from the line. 
Beaumont hit back with a try of their own to level the game 
5-5 going into half time. 
 
The home side were again first to score in the second half 
with Oscar Jopp scoring from a turnover in possession and 
against the run of play, giving KTS a 10-5 lead. 
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As the weather turned,so too did the run of play with the away side 
excelling in the wet conditions, scoring three tries in the second half 
to finish the game 22-10. 
 
Many thanks to all the staff, students and parents who came to give 
their support to the team. The team are playing at home again on 
Wednesday 21st in another friendly against Leventhorpe School and 
would love to see as many, if not more, familiar faces on the 
touchline.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

(Written by Alex Bowles- year 13) 
 
 
KTS Sixth Form: Elliot Powell - ŀƴ ΨƻǳǘǎƛŘŜ ǇŜǊǎǇŜŎǘƛǾŜΩ 
Elliot joined the KTS sixth form having spent his secondary education at Highfield.  Elliot has settled 
brilliantly at KTS and has already made himself a key figure in the mentoring programme. He has been 
assigned a mentee who, despite not knowing Elliot for very long at all, has already had lots of positive 
things to say about the year 12 student. Elliot has also proved to be a superstar on the football pitch, 
benŜŦƛǘǘƛƴƎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ǎŜƴƛƻǊ Ŧƻƻǘōŀƭƭ ǘŜŀƳΩǎ ƭƛƴƪ ǿƛǘƘ .ƛƎƎƭŜǎǿŀŘŜ ¦ƴƛǘŜŘ C/Φ 5ŜǎǇƛǘŜ Ƙƛǎ ǎƘƻǊǘ ǘƛƳŜ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ 
school, Elliot has forced his way into the starting line-up  of the senior football team for fixtures in local, 
county and national competitions. We look forward to watching Elliot develop even further throughout his 
academic career at KTS! 
 
The Big Sixth Form Quiz! 
¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΣ ¢ƘŜ .ƛƎ {ƛȄǘƘ CƻǊƳ vǳƛȊ ǿŀǎ Ƴƻǎǘ ŎŜǊǘŀƛƴƭȅ ǘƘŀǘΧ.LDΗΗΗ hǾŜǊ млл ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǇǳǊŎƘŀǎŜŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǘƛŎƪŜǘ 
and returned to school on a dreary, wet Thursday evening to battle it out for the coveted big quiz trophy. 
aǊ {ƛƭƭǎ ǿŀǎ ŜƴǘŜǊǘŀƛƴƛƴƎΣ Ŧǳƴƴȅ ŀƴŘ ŜƴƎŀƎƛƴƎ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ Ƙƛǎ ǊƻƭŜ ŀǎ ΨǉǳƛȊ ƳŀǎǘŜǊΣ ŜƴǎǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ 
had a very enjoyable evening. We would like to thank all students that helped to make this event such a 
wonderful occasion and in particular, Zoe Melabianaki, Katie Winzer, Janvi Bhalla and Emily de Fraine for 
their logistical efforts on the night. This truly was an incredible event that epitomised the fantastic 
community feel in the KTS sixth form! 
 
The big sixth form quiz- in pictures: 
 

 
 



    
 

   

  

 



 
 


